
SMITHVILLE AREA FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT
REGULAR MEETING

September 22, 2020
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Smithville Area 
Fire Protection District was called to order by Chairwoman 
Debbie Childress at 7:00 p.m. Board members present were 
Debbie Childress, Bob Painter, Charlie Waters, and Brian 
Laybourne.  

The pledge of allegiance was recited.

REVIEW PREVIOUS MONTHS MINUTES:

The minutes of the August 25, 2020 tax levy meeting 
were approved with no changes and without objection. 

The minutes of the August 25, 2020 regular meeting 
were approved with no changes and without objection. 

TREASURER'S REPORT:

The Treasurer's Report for August 2020 will be filed 
for audit with no changes and without objection. 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT:

None.

CHIEF'S REPORT:

Chief Cline provided the Chief's report. 

Total of 119 incidents.  No structure fires.  Six 
other various fires.  77 medical emergencies, nine car 
accidents.  One water rescue.  120 runs more than last 
year.  

No public education events.  Planning to do fire 
safety presentations for elementary schools.  

10 public relations events.

329 hours of training completed. House in rural Clay 
County will be used for training the week of October 5.  

Annual review of training program and setting the 
training calendar.  
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Hydrostatic sprayer bought with CARES Act money being 
used to disinfect station.  

Annual medical physicals were completed.  

Maintenance.

concrete repairs out front done August 14.  

Microwave at Station #2 replaced.  

Equipment.

Tanker back from pump repairs. Cost was about 8-, 
$9,000.  

Administration.

First joint meeting with Chief and City of Smithville 
to review three new construction projects.

September 11 survey of the fire safety issues 
regarding expansion of activities at the church, not in 
response to an existing problem.

15th, met with housing authority to review and provide 
input on emergency response plan.  

Several phone calls and emails back and forth with the 
City regarding TIF project with the marketplace.  

Chief answers Board's questions about new 
construction.  

PUBLIC COMMENT:

None.

UNFINISHED/OLD BUSINESS:  

None.
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NEW BUSINESS:  

1. CONSIDER BIDS FOR PARKING LOT REPAIRS.

Chief presents two bids to the Board and recommends 
Phillips Paving for $27,154.

Chief answers Board's questions regarding scope of 
repairs.

D. Childress makes a motion to accept the bid from 
Phillips Paving Company for $27,154.  C. Waters seconded.  
All present voted yes.  Motion carried.

NEXT BOARD MEETING:  

The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors 
will be Tuesday, October 27, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.

ADJOURNED:  

D. Childress made a motion to adjourn the regular 
meeting.  Motion was seconded by C. Waters.  Roll call 
vote:  B. Laybourne, yes. C. Waters, yes.  B. Painter, 
yes. D. Childress, yes.  Motion carried. Adjourned at 
7:13 p.m.

Respectfully,

/s/ Liebe Stevenson
_______________________________
LIEBE STEVENSON, C.C.R #1340

The meeting minutes were written by Liebe Stevenson, under 
the authority of the Board of Directors. These minutes are 
not official until read, approved and signed by a member 
of the Board.

_________________________________ ____________
Charlie Waters, Secretary Date
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